RESOLUTION NO:2019 227] |

RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS OF ST. JOHNS
COUNTY, FLORIDA, RECOGNIZING AND APPROPRIATING GRANT FUNDING
PROVIDED BY NORTHEAST FLORIDA HEALTHCARE COALITION FOR THE
PURCHASE OF PUBLIC SAFETY EQUIPMENT INCLUDING THE PURCHASE OF
MASS CASUALTY INCIDENT (MCI) BAGS.

WHEREAS, the County. has been awarded grant funding from the Northeast Florida
Healthcare Coalition in the amount of $9,680; and

WHEREAS, the County did not anticipate receiving funding through this grant program
during the Fiscal Year 2019 budget process; and

WHEREAS, the County must recognize and appropriate $9,680 from the Northeast
Florida Healthcare Coalition within the Fiscal Year 2019 budget;

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of County Commissioners of
St. Johns County:

1L The above recitals are hereby adopted as legislative findings of fact and incorporated
herein.
2. The Board of County Commissioners recognizes and appropriates a contribution of

$9,680 from Northeast Florida Healthcare Coalition related to the Fiseal Year 2019 Budget.

.3 To the extent there are typographical errors that do not substantively change the tone,
tenor, or concept of this resolution, this resolution may be revised without subsequent approval
by the Board of County Commissioners.

PASSED AND ADOPTED by the Board of County Commissioners of St. Johns County,
Florida this }~> day of January, 2019.

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS OF
ST. JOHNS COUNTY, FLORIDA

Deputy Clerk Paul M. Waldron, Chair -
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November 19,2018

Stephanie Whaley

Deputy Chief EMS Chief of Rescue
swhalev@sijcfl.us

St. Johns County Fire Rescue

Dear Deputy Chief Whaley:

Thank you for your project submittal to the Northeast Florida Healthcare Coalition
(NEFLHCC) for St. Johns County Fire Rescue. On Wednesday, November 14, the
Executive Board of the NEFLHCC voted to partially fund your project request. The
Board allocated $9,680.00 toward the purchase of the mass casualty incident, MCI bags,
as described in the project submission. :

The next step is to coordinate with NEFLHCC staff to discuss contracting and your -
funding allocation. This is a critical step to ensure all project money is spent by the June
1, 2019 deadline and the end of the NEFLHCCs fiscal year.

Again, thank you for your project submittal. We look forward to working with you on

accomplishing your mission. Please feel free to contact me at the number below with any
. questions,

Sincerely,

Lelgh Wllsey
Manager, Region 3 Healthcare Coalition Alliance
904.279.0880

lwilsey@nefre.org

cc: Rich Ward, Chair, NEFLHCC
Eric Anderson, Northeast Florida Regional Council

100 Festival Park Avenue » Jacksonville, FL 32202 « Phone: 904.279.0780 » Emait: info@ neflhcc.org



